
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ABP PRE-APPLICATION CONSULTATION REF: ABP- 309584-21                                               27th July 2023 

 

RE: Replacement of USBs in relation to the  

KIMMAGE TO CITY CENTRE CORE BUS CORRIDOR SCHEME 

Dear Sir/Madam,  

 
Further to our application for approval under section 51(2) of the Roads Act 1993 (as amended) to An Bord 
Pleanála for approval in relation to a proposed road development consisting of the construction of the Kimmage 
to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme. The application was made to An Bord Pleanála on the 25th July 2023, it 
has come to the National Transport Authority’s attention that, due to an administrative discrepancy, the following 
formatting issues and / or incorrect information were contained in the electronic copy of the following parts of 
the Environmental Impact Assessment Report (EIAR) enclosed within the two USBs supplied to you on 25th July  
2023:  
 

• EIAR Volume 1:  
o Preface – incorrect date specified; and  
o Non-Technical Summary (NTS) – incorrect date specified.  

• EIAR Volume 2:  
o Chapter 11 (Human Health) – malfunctioning cross-references; 
o Chapter 21 (Cumulative Impacts) – malfunctioning cross-references; and 
o Chapter 11 (Mitigation) – malfunctioning cross-references; 

• EIAR Volume 3:  
o Chapter 6 (Traffic and Transport) Figure 6.1 to 6.16 – incorrect information shown. 

• EIAR Volume 4:  
o Appendix A9.1 – formatting errors; and  
o Appendix A15.3 – formatting errors.  

 
These discrepancies have now been rectified in the electronic copy of the EIAR enclosed within the two USBs 
supplied with this letter. These two new USBs enclosed within this letter replace the two USBs supplied to you on 
the 25th July 2023. 
 
Please note that these discrepancies did not appear in the two hard copies of the EIAR which were provided to 

you on the 25th July 2023.  

Should you have any queries in relation to the enclosed documentation, please contact: 

An Bord Pleanála (Stategic Infrastructure Division), 

64 Marlborough Street,  

Dublin 1,  

D01 V902 

 



 

 
 
   

Colm Griffin 

Senior Project Manager BusConnects Dublin Infrastructure 

National Transport Authority 

E: colm.griffin@nationaltransport.ie  

M: +353 (85) 870 0025 

 

Yours sincerely,  

  

Aidan Gallagher  
Head of Bus Connects Dublin Infrastructure  
National Transport Authority 
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